Minot State University

Academic Affairs Council Meeting

February 21, 2017
Meeting Minutes
Members: Laurie Geller, Brent Askvig, Cari Olson, Cheryl Nilsen, Conrad Davidson, Elizabeth Odahlen, Heather Martin, Jacek Mrozik, Katie Tyler, Kris Warmoth, Laurie Weber, Libby Claerbout, , Lori Willoughby, Jessica Smestad, Rebecca Ringham, Stephen Banister, Teresa Loftesnes

Guests: None
Absent: Shkelzen (Zeni) Shabani

Agenda
Welcome with meeting called to order at 1:07 p.m.
Minutes from January 10, 2017 approved as written. 
Dates / Deadlines / Announcements
1. Fall Registration Dates for New Students
a. OAT (Orientation Advisory Taskforce) committee is working on orientation and welcome weekend.  Days of orientation: April 28, June 2, 6, 27, July 21, and August 17. 
b. April 28 is Pow Wow weekend, Board of Regents meeting, and MiSU Gala as well as orientation day.  
c. Priority Transfer Orientation is the month of April for new transfer students. Those students can meet with advisor and register all before the end of April.  
d. Beth advised that several emails have been sent to the department/division chairs and on the last email, the deans were cc’d about the upcoming orientation dates.  

2. Welcome Week(end) for New Students August 18-21.
3. Thank you to Jan Repnow and the College of Business for hosting the 19th Annual Technology Day. 

4. Thank you to all who attended the strategic planning and budget forums last week. Please send your feedback to Dean Mrozik or Laurie Geller or one of the goal leaders. 

5. HLC Update – Dr. Cresap is editing the narratives in the assurance site, and others are adding and linking evidence. Laurie also reads and edits the materials after Linda does. We hope to share a draft of the materials with the campus later this spring or summer.

6. Check the MSU calendar for events. 
a. Lots of activities are going on around campus—ensemble and concert performances, Marketplace for Kids, Chemistry Magic Show, theatre production of Student Body, athletics, opening of David Driesbach prints and other works in the Flat Tail Press Gallery and Hartnett Gallery, and more. Please check the calendar. 

b. Step UP! bystander intervention training on Tuesday, March 14, 1-3 p.m. in the Conference Center. If you plan to attend, please RSVP to Karina by March 1. We will move the March AAC meeting to March 21.  
Discussions / Presentations 
1. Retention Committee Update
a. The Retention Committee has split into the following sub-groups who are identifying issues and ways to address them. 
i. Data Metrics—Kris, Cari, Rebecca, Erica, Laurie G., (Laurie W.)
ii. FYE, Engagement, and Residence Life—Beth, Devin, Ayaka, (Steve)
iii. Academic Advising, Career Planning, and Starfish—Tammy, Mark, Tracey, Evan, Christina, Aaron, and Lynda
iv. Student Support Services—Holly, Laurie W., Steve 
2. Committee on the Evaluation of Teaching Update
a. This new committee is working to address the changes in the bylaws that relate to the evaluation of teaching, including currency, peer review, and student evaluations of courses and faculty. The committee split into pairs to start working on the three sections.
b. Student Perceptions of Learning (SPL) → The committee has not yet reviewed it in detail, but it can look at this later. Cari and Jolina should be included in these discussions as needed.  
3. Student Satisfaction Inventory (SSI) and Priority Survey for Online Learners (PSOL) set to be emailed out on March 1. We can add 10 questions and 1 demographic question. What are your ideas? 
a. Cari advised she is waiting on the IRB to approve.  There can be 10 statements added to the survey.  
b. The SSI was presented for members to review.  
c. This survey includes statements, not question, that students rate importance and satisfaction. 

d. The SSI was last administered in 2010.  
e. Libby asked about the demographic/campus diversity question (statement).  

f. Survey will likely be emailed out in early March with an 8-10 day window to complete the survey.  Those who have not completed the survey get daily emails reminders. 
g. Discussion ensued about statement regarding students working—on campus, off campus, number of hours per week.  Do a drop down box with 1-10, 11-20, 21-30, 30+ hours.

h. Total questions on this survey is 100. 
4. Announcements or updates from AAC members
a. Teresa Loftesnes asked for ideas for the Academic Excellence insert in the Minot Daily News.  
b. Laurie Weber asked about the President’s List for students being communicated to parents and students.

i. Laurie W. saw a parent share a picture of letter they received about their child making the President’s/Dean’s List at the college.  What does MiSU do? 

c. Beth Odahlen advised that FYE have few changes due to budget reductions, faculty on sabbatical, etc. Fewer FYEs for fall 2017 and have several more available in spring 2018. More are needed.  
Next AAC Meeting: Tuesday, March 21, 2017 at 1 p.m. in the Jones Room 
CALENDAR
February 2017 (1730)

17
Final draft of yearlong class schedules from Deans to Registrar’s Office
20 
First eight week Electronic Course Evaluations invite sent

20 
University Closed – Presidents’ Day

21 
Assessment Day (No classes 8:00 a.m. to 2:50 p.m. ~ classes resume at 3:00 p.m.)

24 
Spring Load Reports due from Deans to VPAA Office

28 
First eight week Electronic Course Evaluations closes

28 
Faculty evaluation of Deans to VPAA Office

March 2017 (1730)

1 
Notice of non-renewal due to first-year faculty

1 
Annual self-evaluations and goals for VPAA directs due to VPAA Office

1-2 
Final Exam for first eight-week classes

3 
Summer/Fall 2017 Graduation Applications due to Advisors

4 
Summer 2017 book orders are due to the Bookstore

6 
Evaluation and goals for all faculty (other than first year & Chairs) due from Chair to Faculty

6 
Midterm grades must be submitted by noon via Campus Connection for sixteen-week classes

6 
Second eight week classes begin

7 
Grades must be submitted by noon via Campus Connection for first eight-week classes

10 
Last day to drop second eight-week class at 100%

13 
Evaluation and goals for all faculty (other than first year & Chairs) due from Chair to Dean

15 
Second eight-week non-attendance course rosters due via Starfish

13-17 
Spring Break

20 
Annual Chairs self-evaluation due to Deans

21-23 
Summer/Fall 2017 Registration for currently enrolled students
